
23 April 2009 

Board Governance Committee 
Operations Steering Committee 

Dear Committee(s), 

Re: Constituency Operations Work Team           
We are writing to seek clarification on our work. 

We have been tasked with proposing implementation of the recommendations of the BGC’s GNSO Review Working Group Report on GNSO Improvements (the Report). 

In particular our work centers on section 6 of the Report on Constituency Structure and its recommendations for improving inclusiveness, effectiveness and efficiency and in particular, improving participation and developing participation rules and guidelines as well as operating procedures and standards for constituencies.  
Our recommendations, if adopted by the Board would require Constituencies to incorporate these guidelines and procedures in their Charters. 

We are concerned that our work is commencing contemporaneously with Constituency applications for re-certification and approval of Charters. 

We would ask for clarification on the timing of Board approvals for these applications and approvals and in particular, whether it will wait for the results of our work or whether it proposes to grant temporary approvals and require resubmission at a later date.  

As volunteers we are concerned not to be engaged in an exercise in making recommendations that will be too late to have any impact. 
Thank you. 
Yours faithfully, 
OSC CO WT

